
July 12, 2022 

 

Memo to: Don Hedrick, Chief of Police 

From: Dave Kinser  

Subject: 2021 Project Safe Neighborhood Awards 
 
Beginning in 2018, the U.S. Attorney’s Office (USAO) has sub-awarded their Bureau of Justice 
Assistance Project Safe Neighborhoods (PSN) Grant to the Rapid City Police Department. The 
USAO intends to award the RCPD $85,148 to continue our participation in the PSN Task Force 
for the 2021 solicitation. The USAO will reimburse the RCPD for the detective dedicated to 
working on the PSN Task Force. I am requesting Council approval to accept the grant being sub-
awarded to the RCPD from the USAO. 

Should you have concerns regarding this matter you can contact me at your convenience. I am 
requesting your approval to accept this grant activity. 

 

 


